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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

8th October 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who work well with others’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Willow T.

Archie B.
	Darcie E.
Dulcie A.
	Isaac J. 
Noel P.
	Bob T.
Reggie T.
	Imogen R.

Avie W.

	Alice M.
Ivy-May W.

	Year 1
	Elijah F.
Rodrigo C.
	Ellis C.
Bo I.
	Franklin J.
Archie E.
	Alexander M.

Robyn W.
	Leo C.
Jacob C.
	Harrison P.
Maisey B-B.

	Year 2
	Mia W.
Freya C.
	Isaac E.
Oliver N.
	Eleanor J.
Jenson J.
	Joseph F.
Evelyn S.
	Oliver L.
Oscar O.
	Betsy B.
Evie Mc.

	Year 3
	Dominic S.
Elizabeth R.
	Poppy R.
Eva I.
	Olivia F.
Elliott B.
	Tiana H.
Oscar S.
	Harry P.
Tyler B.
	Lillie S.
Poppy P.

	Year 4
	Thomas M.
Jacob H.
	Megan R.
Mason P.
	Heidi H.
Emily E.
	Amelia S.
Layla L.
	Owen H.
Connor N.
	Caitlyn S.
Thomas M.

	Year 5
	Imogen A.
Mia E.
	Jake C.
Albert B.
	Ava F.
Darcey B.
	William P.

Lily M.
	Rayan K. 

Elliot L.
	Cameron J. 
Trisden L.

	Year 6
	Callum C.
Amelia L.
	Amelia K.
Finlay W.
	Isla L.
Isaac W.
	Ella Y.
Destiny M.
	Ethan R.
Layla W.
	Liam R.
Jake C. 

	Walliams


	979
	Rowling
	705

	Dahl


	908
	Cowell
	716


Overall winners are Walliams with 3616  points
Goodbye and thank you to Miss Kavanagh

Miss Kavanagh is leaving us next Wednesday after working at Lowton West for 14 years. We would like to thank Miss Kavanagh for all of her hard work in the office and her commitment to the school over the past years. She has done an excellent job and will be missed by staff, parents and pupils. We wish Miss Kavanagh every success for the future.
Track and Trace Results 
If your child has tested positive, we would be grateful if parents could send in the Track and Trace notification with the isolation end date as soon as possible. This will enable us to check that we have the correct return date for your child. Thank you.

Golborne High

The Year 6 Open Evening will take place on Tuesday 12th October. Parents need to book a place via the website www.golbornehigh.wigan.sch.uk
Applying for a Reception class place for September 2022 
If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 2018, they will start reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2022.
The closing date for applications is 15th January 2022. Any applications received after this date will be classed as late.
Open Mornings 

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning you wish to attend. Please see the dates below:

Reception 2021/2021 Open Mornings

Tuesday 12th October: 9.15 – 10.15am

Thursday 21st October: 9.15 – 10.15am

Tuesday 16th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

NB: If the Covid rates are high in school or the local area, we will offer you an individual appointment to visit at the end of the school day instead.

Half-Term Holidays

Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 22nd October and re-opens on Monday 1st November.
High School Open Evenings 
Golborne High School: Tuesday 12th October at 5.00pm.
UNIFORM POLICY REMINDER:

Ear-rings and piercings

Please note that children should not be wearing ear-rings or any piercings in school.
After School Clubs
Monday 11th October: Year 6 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Tuesday 12th October: Year 5 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Morrisons ‘It’s Good to Grow’ Scheme

We are taking part in the Morrisons ‘It’s Good to Grow’ Scheme in order to obtain free gardening equipment for school.  If parents wish to support the scheme, please download the ‘My Morrisons’ app and when you register or sign in please select Lowton West as the school you wish to collect for.  This app can then be scanned at checkout or used online.  For every £10 you spend we will receive a Grow Token which we can then exchange for free equipment. Thank you.
Cricket 

Golborne Cricket Club are looking for new talent. If your child is in Year 3 or Year 4 and are interested in giving it a try, winter training is on Mondays at Golborne High (6.00pm – 7.00pm). 
Out of School Achievements 
Congratulations to Caiden R. (C12) who successfully completed his karate grading to achieve his 2nd KYU belt (brown with white stripe) and got lovely feedback for his concentration and his effort to achieve his goal.

Congratulations to Buddy B. (C9) who passed his 8th KYU at karate (orange & white belt).

Congratulations to Betsy B. (C5) who completed her first grading and passed her 10th KYU at karate (red & white belt).
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
